
 
March 15, 2018 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th floor 
Three Empire Plaza 
Albany, New York  12223 
 
RE: Case 15-E-0751  - In the Matter of the Value of Distributed Energy Resources 
 Order on Phase One Value of Distributed Energy Resources Project Size Cap and 
 Related Matters. 

 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 This following tariff leaves are being submitted by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation 
d/b/a National Grid (the “Company”) in compliance with the New York State Public Service 
Commission’s (“Commission”) Order of February 22, 2018 in the above proceeding (the “Order”).  
 
    Original Leaf No. 220.0.1 
    Original Leaf No. 220.0.2 
    First Revised Leaf No. 220.7 
     
    To PSC No 220 Electricity 
 
    Effective: April 1, 2018 
     
 In compliance with the Order, the Company is filing the attached tariff leaves expanding 
the eligibility for Value Stack compensation under the Value of Distributed Energy Resources 
Tariff to projects with a capacity greater than 2 MW and up to 5 MW, consistent with the directives 
in the body of the Order.  The directed revisions have been made to Rule 40 – Value of Distributed 
Energy Resources (VDER). 
 
  Ordering Clause No.1 of the Order directed utilities to file tariff revisions on not less than 
15 days’ notice tariff to become effective April 1, 2018. 
 

Also, in accordance with Ordering Clause No. 5, the requirements of Public Service Law 
§66(12)(b) and (16 NYCRR §720-8.1) that require publication of tariff changes have been waived 
for this filing. 
 
 Any questions regarding this filing may be directed to the undersigned. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      Patricia J. Rivers 
 
      Patricia J. Rivers, Lead Analyst 
      NY Electric Pricing 
      Patricia.Rives@nationalgrid.com 
PJR 
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